
PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 Rachel Kennedy 

(Chair) 
tuggeranongsouth.ppc@cg.org.au 

 

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL 
Gerard Heffernan 

(Chair) 
 

PASTORAL CARE  CO-ORDINATOR 
(VOLUNTEER) 
Agnes Miller 

 

SACRAMENTAL CO-ORDINATOR 
Vacant 

tuggeranongsouth.sacraments@cg.org.au 
 

PARISH SAFEGUARDING  
VOLUNTEERS 
Anne Gowen  

safeguarding.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au 
Kristy Everding 

safeguarding2.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au  
 
 

YOUTH CO-ORDINATORS 
Chiara Strmota and Osley Gwese 
youth.southtuggeranong@cg.org.au 

 
 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION 
COORDINATOR (VOLUNTEER) 

Kim Peisley 
 
 

PARISH  SCHOOLS  
 

ST CLARE  OF ASSISI  
CONDER 

Matt Egan-Richards 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6294 1860  
  

ST FRANCIS  OF ASSISI 
 CALWELL 

Sean Rutledge 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6292 4500  
  

HOLY FAMILY   
GOWRIE 

Kate Markcrow  
(Principal) 

Phone: 6292 1222 
 

EARLY LEARNING CENTRE 
GOWRIE 
Sally Gibson 
(Director) 

Phone: 6292 7932 
  

ST  MARY MACKILLOP  COLLEGE 
ISABELLA PLAINS 

& 
WANNIASSA CAMPUSES  

Michael Lee 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6209 0100   

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH 
South Tuggeranong 
Parish Office Hours 

CLOSED: Sat, Sun, Mon 

OPEN:  Tues - Fri: 9am - 1pm 
167 Bugden Avenue, Gowrie ACT 2904      
6291 6688   New Website-  https://ccparish.org.au/  Email:  tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au  
Parish Suburbs: Banks, Calwell, Chisholm, Conder, Fadden, Gilmore, Gordon, Gowrie, Isabella Plains, 
Macarthur, Richardson, Theodore, Tharwa & rural surrounds 
Parish Mass Sunday:  https://www.youtube.com/@corpuschristisouthtuggeran8526/streams  

 

PARISH TEAM 
 

Fr James T Antony CMI 
james.antony@cg.org.au 

Parish Priest 
 

Fr Namora Anderson 
Assistant Priest 

 
Deacon Matt Ransom 

 
Evelyn Pond 
Parish Officer 
Tues to Fri 

 
Maureen Babler 

Parish Officer 
 

What is happening this week? 

Fri 16th Aug 5:00pm  HFC Adoration 

6:00pm   HFC Mass 

Sat 17th Aug 9:00am                   SHC Mass followed by the Rosary 

10:00 -11:00am HFC 1st Rite Reconciliation 

5-5:30pm  HFC 1st Rite Reconciliation 

6:00pm                   HFC Mass 

Sun 18th Aug 8:00am  HFC Mass 

10:00am  HFC Mass  (livestreamed) 

11:30am HFC Baptisms 

5-5:30pm  HFC 1st Rite Reconciliation 

6:00pm  HFC Mass 

Mon 19th Aug  Office closed on Mondays.  

7.00 pm      Assisi Room St Vincent de Paul    Calwell 

Tue 20th Aug 9:30am     Parish Centre Parenting Support Play Group 

4:30pm  HFC Adoration 

5:30pm  HFC Mass 

6:30pm  HFC Parish School of Religion 

Wed 21st Aug 9:30am  SHC Mass 

10:00am     Parish Centre Baillys– SVDP Auxiliary Group 

5:30pm      HFC Novena   

6:00pm       Parish Centre Bible Study—Exodus 

Thur 22nd Aug 7:00am  HFC Mass 

Fri 23rd Aug  5:00pm  HFC Adoration 

6:00pm   HFC Mass 

6:—8:pm    Parish Centre Trendsetters 
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 We acknowledge the Ngunnawal peoples, Aboriginal peoples and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples, who are the traditional custodians and first peoples of this land. 
We pay respect to their elders past and present and to the memory of their 
ancestors. We acknowledge that they have occupied and cared for this land over 
countless generations and we celebrate their continuing contribution to the life of 
our city and of this region. We also extend our respect to all Aboriginal peoples 
living in our community. 

mailto:safeguarding2.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au
https://www.youtube.com/@corpuschristisouthtuggeran8526/streams


Parish Assembly Phase 2 
 
We also have a survey for young people aged between 11 and 18 to complete and we hope to hear 
from as many as possible, including practicing and non-practicing Catholics as well as non-Catholics   
The survey is anonymous and no personal data will be retained.  It will be used to assist us with 
planning for the next 10 years.   We aim to make the Parish welcoming and promote a sense of 
belonging.  Put this address into your browser to link to the survey.  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLSf9yfcJShb1AgMXetshZb43UR2GmBI6f9CKuwSngkG0ljMCig/viewform 
  
Please come along next Saturday, 24 August, 9am-1pm in HFC to join with your fellow 
parishioners to discern what God is calling our parish to be now, and in the future. 
Please register your attendance by scanning the QR code or place your name in the box on the 
entrance table in the church foyer. 

Pastoral Care:  If you or a loved one are admitted to hospital please let the Parish Office know.  
The hospital may not record your religion and may not be aware that you would like to see a Priest or 
the hospital Chaplain.   
 
Pastoral Care Volunteers  
As our parish ages the need for more volunteers to visit people in their homes or in aged care facilities 
is increasing.  Our current team of volunteers would appreciate some assistance to share the load.   
Training will be provided and initially people will go in pairs so that you get to know the people you are 
visiting.  If you feel this is a ministry you would like to be involved in please contact the Parish Office 
and make an appointment to meet with Fr James or Fr Namora.  
 
Friendship Coffee This Weekend: This week we are selling East Timorese Friendship coffee 
after each Mass. By buying coffee you are contributing to the support of a Braille teacher, Prisca Júlia 
Meluk de Jesus Lobu, at the Fuan Nabilan Education Centre for Blind and Vision Impaired students, 
which as you can see is much appreciated. Consider buying coffee or donating to help Prisca bring joy 
to her students. 250g bags of coffee beans and ground are available at $9.  



RCIA– Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 

“The desire for God is written in the human heart, because man is created by God and for 
God; and God never ceases to draw man to himself” [Catechism of the Catholic Church No 27] 

 
Are you, or someone you know, interested in becoming a Catholic? 
 
The RCIA Programme at Corpus Christi parish is a nine-month course of discernment, 
instruction, discussion, sharing and personal witness by committed Catholics who are willing to 
share their stories of what it means to be a Catholic in today’s world. 
 
If you are interested, or you know someone who might be keen to discover Christ in the 
Catholic Faith, please contact Evelyn or Maureen at the Parish Office on 6291 6688. 
 
Sessions are held at the Parish Centre on Wednesday evenings at 7pm from 28th August 2024  
to Pentecost Sunday 8 June 2025, excluding the school holidays.   

     All are welcome!  

New Memorial Wall at HFC 
 

The Columbarium’s built around the Holy Family church which is closer to the altar 
is a beautiful image of the heaven meeting the earth. Each time we celebrate the 
Holy Eucharist or engage in any  form of prayers, it is an image that reminds those 
celebrating Mass or praying, that their loved ones, who is in the presence of God, are 
close and are praying together.  
 

As per the original design, the Holy Family church is to have columbarium walls on 
three sides of the church. As currently is, we have completed building two walls and 
now we are in the process of building the third and final wall. You will notice some 
work activities going in the church and please be aware that the access to the work 
area is restricted.  
 

The total cost of this project is around $20 thousand and if anyone would like to 
support this project financially, you are most welcome to contribute through our 
parish account. Contributing to the project does not bring any automatic claim of 
spaces/reservations in the wall. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support 
Fr James T Antony CMI 

To contribute to the Parish, from 

your account to our Parish account - 

please use these details-    

 

 Name:  Corpus Christi Parish 

    BSB:        062 786 

    Account Number:  22193 

 

And put your name and the reason 

in the Reference space. 

 

Or you can donate via Credit Card, 

go to our website  

https://www.bpoint.com.au/

payments/corpuschristiparish 

 

We are very grateful for your 

donation. 

 
The Parish family of Corpus Christi sincerely thank, Anne Gowen, for the 
wonderful works she had done in her capacity as ‘Sacramental Coordinator’ of 
our parish. Her passion, dedication and her commitment to the role is 
commendable. She worked closely with our parish primary schools, School of 
Religion and Marist school to coordinate the smooth and efficient celebration of 
the sacraments. She worked tirelessly to create home sessions for a better 
parent involvement. Though Anne has concluded her role as parish 
sacramental coordinator, she continues in parish ministry in many other areas. 

ARCHDIOCESAN NEWS 

19 August | Free Webinar - Natural Fertility Awareness Week | 7:30pm 

Billings LIFE is pleased to present a free webinar Trust your body’s natural signals of fertility: Forget 

about drugs and devices. Dr Clarissa Lopez, and Caroline But are the guest speakers.. Everyone is 

welcome to attend this free webinar and learn more about the Billings Ovulation Method®. More info - 

visit the Billings LIFE website. 

31 August | Cultural Competency | 10:00AM 

The Catholic Women’s Taskforce, Archdiocese of Canberra and Goulburn has a workshop on 31 

August. Kylie Shea, a Ngunnawal woman will facilitate the sessions where we will learn about 

Ngunnawal culture. Venue: Parish Centre Aranda 

Register via www.cgwomen.org.au 

https://www.bpoint.com.au/payments/corpuschristiparish
https://www.bpoint.com.au/payments/corpuschristiparish
http://www.cgwomen.org.au


17 & 18 August—3rd Sunday of the Month 

  Saturday 6pm  Sunday 8am Sunday 10am  Sunday 6pm 

Acolyte/ 
Senior Server 

Raul Eugene Max Tom 

Altar Servers 

 
Hunter  
Dan 
Ben 
 

Chloe  
Samuel  
Jacob  

Chloe  
Holly  
Jakob  

Brayden  
Harrison  
Katalina  

Readers 
Ann  R 
Lorraine B 

Judy B  
Alwyn  

Catherine   
Maritess   

Christine  W 
Beth L 

Music/DPO 
Pete S 
Michael B 

Lorna 
8am Choir 

Jerry Wilkes  
DPO  

Gerard   
need DPO ? 

Offertory Procession volunteers needed Lau Family Walker Family volunteers needed 

Eucharistic Ministers 
Lyz  
Esther  

Trudy  
Veronica  

David   
Jane  

Claudia   
Meg   

Children's Liturgy Kristy  vacant vacant vacant 

Cuppas  vacant 
Alice 
Aurora 

Jane 
David 

vacant 

Collector bags & clear 
boxes 

Edna  
Jason   
Alice  

Gayle  
 

Paul  

SaniGun after Mass vacant vacant Geoff vacant 

Recently Deceased:    Phillip Anderson, Fr Peter James Gannon, Val Crossley, Ben Reid, Frank O’Shea, Anthea Winter, 
Geoffrey Miller, Bishop Emeritus Kevin Manning , Raymonde Burton, Helen Sherman, Fr Pat Kenna, John O'Connell, Jesse 
Lodder, Greg Geering, Raouf Megalli, Cheryl Ryan, John Roache, Joan Costello, Rosetta Damo, Ruben Oringo, Anton 
Rajic,  
 
Sick:   We pray for…. Christopher Price, Connie Adams, Jenny Keen, Bishop Pat Power, Wendy Roberts, Patrick Roberts, 
Carmel Reardon, Harry Parvizi, Margaret Holberton, Gavin O’Brien, Flora Martone, June Lever, Jade Lancet, Hannah 
Thomas, Karen Nguyen, Delia Alexander, Jessica Bernadette Elena, Doug Rankin, Joan Brumby, Shirley Fletcher, Jennifer, 
Howard Murray, Diane Savage, Barbara Savage, Zenilda Gama, Ayla Haragli Judith & Werner Kley, Melvyn & Cheryl 
Nerva, Merle Shep, Dot Pestana, Karen Meacham, Maria Godec, Margaret Latham, and all our sick family members, friends 
and parishioners. 

Book of Remembrance:    During August we remember….Mary Bernadette Gunning , Richard D Bale, Warren Thomas, 
Henry Falson, Ian Boag, Celestino Morella, Michael Chifley, Gaetan Ringuet, Marilyn Piape, Juozas Perlibachas, Patricia 
Rooney, Marianhu Vu, Bill Hardman, Bruno Campaner, Patricia Furze, Monica Clothier, Madonna Smith, Pam Dewhurst, 
Nina Grima, John (Jack) Carters, Silvana Irvine, Dennis Tarlinton, Roy Rupasinghe, Jack Ryan, Mike Howard, Ronald 
Blake, Janos Gracik, Dale McMahon, William Dean, George Pilley, Marta Falez, Phyllis Doherty, Renee Doan, Philippe 
Doan, Sr Ellen Yates, John Gamble, Olimpia de Jesus, Lucia Martiniello, Rosemary Serisier, Leo Savage, Peter Thomas, 
Remedios H. Belardo, Juanita H. Belardo, Leticia B. Valeza, Karel Buik ... and all of our loved ones who have gone before 
us marked with the sign of faith.  
If you wish to have your loved one  entered into our Book of Remembrance and remembered each year, you will find a form 
in the foyer. 
 
Baptism:  We welcome  Isla, Elara and Elros  into our Parish Community as they celebrate the sacrament of Baptism 

Communicating Concerns:   Parishioners are encouraged to raise any concerns they may have by emailing Fr James or the Parish Office. Alternately, 
please phone the Parish Office to organise a time to talk with Fr James. Specific safeguarding issues can also be emailed to the Parish Safeguarding 
Officers (see front page).     Parishioners are also welcome to contact Maria Hicks, Manager for the Archdiocese’s Institute for Professional Standards & 
Safeguarding (IPSS) ipss@cg.org.au  /02  6239 9806. 

Parish Safeguarding Commitment:     Corpus Chr isti Par ish is committed to safeguarding and upholding the dignity and r ights 
of all of our children and vulnerable people. We seek to empower children, their families and carers, and vulnerable people, to have a 
say, to be listened to, and to be protected. This approach is at the centre of all of our thinking and action. 

mailto:ipss@cg.org.au

